
HGLGA General Meeting Minutes 11/06/2024

The November General Meeting was called to order by President Karen

Sullivan at 1:10 p.m.

1. Minutes - Last month’s General Meeting minutes were approved by

Gail Da Ros and seconded by Barb Callaghan.

2. Treasurer’s Report - Ann Bazinet reported we currently have 92

members which includes four new members - Ana Ellis, Tammy

Reynolds, Lori Davis, and Susan Zola. We have $4546.28 in the

Treasury.

3. Cap Control - Karen Sullivan said Cap Control is up and running.

We should post all rounds unless it is a scramble. If you do not

post, you’ll receive an email from Cap Control. If you do not

receive any emails, please contact the Pro Shop. The goal of Cap

Control for this season is to get 60% of members to post 75% of

their rounds.

4. Golf Committee Report - Karen Sullivan is our representative on

the Golf Committee. She said that there were concerns from

players that our fairways are too tight. This is because of the

amount of golf cart traffic on them. With 55,000 rounds per year

on our course, we need to try to try to enter and exit the course

at 90 degrees and avoid driving on the fairway as much as

possible. Other items: The green on hole #5 has rough spots and

these areas are considered ground under repair. The golf course

currently has 562 members, 491 resident members and 71 outside

members. The start of the building of the bulkhead on hole #17

is waiting on permits. The Adopt A Hole Program will continue

this year. They are in need of volunteers and if you would like

to help, contact Lori Vivian.



5. Holes in One - Penny Spears had a hole in one since the last

meeting and received a $50 gift.

6. Rules - Trish Perry discussed rules:

- 2 + 2 Local Rule - If a drain is within two club lengths of the

green and your ball is within two club lengths of the drain, you

may move your ball away from the drain but no closer to the pin.

- Repair of Cup - If your ball is on the green, you may repair the

cup. If you are not on the green, you may repair the cup and any

damage on the green only, not the fringe, in a timely manner.

- Penalty areas - You may take a practice swing and ground your

club in penalty areas. You may not ground your club in bunkers.

-

7. Volunteers Needed - Joyce Haist spoke to the membership asking

the membership for volunteers for registration for Pretty in

Pink. Joyce is moving and she would like several ladies to

volunteer so that she can work with them before registration

starts in January. If interested, please contact Joyce Haist.

Karen Sullivan discussed the need for reviewing our bylaws and

asked for volunteers for this committee. We will also need ladies

to volunteer their husbands to help with the Christmas Scramble.

Contact Karen Sullivan to volunteer for the ByLaws committee or

Christmas Scramble.

8. Guess the Number of Popcorn Kernels - Karen Popp gave a prize to

Diane Fowler for guessing the number closest to the number of

popcorn kernels in a jar.

9. Birdie Chip In Raffle - Val Treichel won a sleeve of balls in the

draw.



10. Gift Certificates - Mary Ann Peckham won Karen Popp won $25

gift certificates donated by Donna Barber Dunn and Steil Reality.

11. 50 / 50 Raffle - Robinanne won $94 in the 50 / 50 draw and

Jackie Stratton won $47.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:00.

The next general meeting will be a luncheon meeting following the Pick

Your Partner- Two Best Balls of Four Game on Dec. 4, 2024.


